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Calendar 
...... w.dnelclay 
Kor.-ri-Vietoam memorial ground bless­
ing,, 9:30 .a.m., ewa lawn, State Capitol. 

JL!ffll 11, Friday 
Kamehameha Oay, state hol~ only. 

Jun• 14, Monday 
Rag.Day. 

July 5, Monday 
ndenoe Day, federal and slate 

holi~ay. 

July 9, Friday 
Military retiree golf tournament, Hid(am 
Atr Force 8a$e, 11 :30 a.m. 

August 20, Friday 
Aqmisslons Day, state llQliday only. 

~.SUnday 
uarters, HIANG Family Oay. 

Sept,mber 6, Monday 
Labor Day, f!ild&ral and state holiday. 

Octqber 11, Monday, 
OiacoVerers• Oay, federal holiday only. 

~r~1,Th~radtly 
Veterans Day. federal and stap-boliday. 

Neighbor island burial detail takes off 
By Nancy S. Chappell 

The Hawaii National Guard 
(HING), in conjunction with the 
active military and the Office of 
Veterans Services (OVS), inaugu­
rated its neighbor island burial de­
tail service with a flight to Kauai, 
April 7. 

The burial detail was initiated 
by Maj . Gen. Edward V. 
Richardson, state adjutant general, 
to ensure that veterans of all ser­
vices who are entitled to military 
burials receive those honors when 
requested by their next of kin. 

In the past, a lack of f unds for 
air transportation limited the ac­
tive component support for veter­
ans' burials on the neighbor is­
lands. The new program uses the 
Hawaii Army National Guard's 15-
passenger C-26 aircraft and the 
Hawaii Air National Guard's 50-
passenger C-130 to move active 
duty troops from Oahu to provide 
a 21-gun salute and taps for veter­
ans' burials. OVS neighbor island 
counselors coordinate the services 
with civilian monuaries. 

The burial services are avail­
able Tuesdays through Thursdays, 
giving priority to Maui on Tues­
day, Kauai on Wednesday ,and the 

Nancy S. Chappell 

Lt. Col. Orlan Peterson (inside plane) waits ror an active Army rifle squad member to clear his 
weapon berore loading it onto the Hawaii Army National Guard's C-26 aircraft. Peterson and 
fellow Hawaii National Guard aviator, Chief Warrant Orticer Wayne Blankenship (left), both 
or Headquarters, State Area Command, transported the rifle squad to Kauai to participate in 
a veteran's burial service, April 27. 

Big Island on Thursday. military," said Richardson. 
"The burial detail is an ex- Requests for military honor 

cellent examp!e of the joint details are made to civilian mor­
Army/Air and OVS operations tuaries. The civilian mortuaries 
we are conducting in our de- pass on the requests to the 
partment and with the active veteran's active service mortu-

Capt. CWtis H. Mauushige 

ary affairs office. That office 
then forwards the request to the 
HING state army aviation of -
flee. The process requires four 
calendar days notice to coordi­
nate the honors. 

Cobra Gold 
Connection 
Sgt. Emrick K. Katada, a 
power production tech­
nician with the 293rd 
Combat Communications 
Squadron, checks out the 
operation of the communi­
cationsequipmentduring the 
combined joint exercise 
Cobra Gold '93, in 
Phitsanulok, Thailand, May 
14. Katada is one of more 
than 40 Hawaii Air National 
Guard members supporting 
Cobra Gold this year. 
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I Command notes 

Maj. Gen. F.dward V. Richardson 
The Adjutant General 

vation,morethan 1,lOOsoldiers 
were sent to SoutheastAsia and 
Korea. By the time the unit 
reverted to state duty, 20 sol­
diers, including 11 in combat, 
had lost their lives while serv­
ing on active duty. 

The Brigade's call-up was a 
tough, learning experience for 
the Hawaii National Guard 
(HING), and our soldiers served 
with honor and distinction. 
Many of them still serve in the 
HING and, based on their expe­
rience, bring a unique and valu­
able perspective to the prepara­
tion for and fufillment of our 
federal mission today. 

In the coming months we 
have an opportunity to prove 
that we are up to the task. Op­
erational Readiness Evalua­
tions are scheduled throughout 
this year and into 1994. Com­
pany D of the 1st Battalion, 
299th Infantry will be the first 
military unit in Hawaii to un­
dergo this evaluation. I am con­
fident that Company D and the 
rest of our units will live up to 
their outstanding reputation 
and set the standard in these 
very important exercises. 

Opening our ranks to women 
not only allows equal opportu­
nity but ensures that the most 
qualified people will fill each 
position regardless of gender. 

In March we began, in con­
junction with the active mili­
tary, a program to provide mili­
tary honors at burials of veter­
ans on the neighbor islands. 
OurC-26 and C-130 aircraft are 
now shuttling active military 
honor and color guards to the 
neighbor islands to participate 
in burials Tuesdays, Wednes­
days and Thursdays. 

would like to thank the 
HIARNGandHIANGstaffs and 
the C-26 and C-130 aircrew 
members for their dedication to 
this project. 

In April, our department 
showed outstanding support for 
the Hawaii Food Bank's annual 
food drive. We collected more 
than 1,871 pounds of food and 
$976, exceeding our goal by 
more than 300percent. The Ha­
waiiFoodBankisa very worthy 
organization, and I am proud of 
our department's longstanding 
and whole-hearted backing of 
its efforts. 

This month, the 29th Infan­
try Brigade celebrated the 25th 
anniversary of its 1968 federal 
call-up. 

At the time, the 29th, which 
included the Army Reserve's 
100th Battalion, had been des­
ignated a selected reserve force 
for nearly two years with 50 
percent more training assem­
blies each year. 

Following the Brigade's acti-

In the wake of Operation 
Iniki, our most demanding state 
mission ever, the anniversary 
of the Brigade's call-up serves 
as a timely reminder of our pri­
mary mission. In a world in 
which our security challenges 
are constantly undergoing 
change, we must be always vigi­
lant in our training and readi­
ness for a federal call to duty. 

Recently, the Secretary of 
Defense lifted the ban on fe­
male pilots flying combat mis­
sions and opened up many other 
positions in the military to 
women. As we all know, the 
nation's military is undergoing 
significant change as a result of 
both budgetary and social pres­
sures. These changes, which I 
fully support, are intended to 
enable us to become a more re­
sponsive, more efficient and 
more effective military force. 

In this time of increasingly 
tighter budgets, our veterans 
remain a high priority. This 
long-overdue burial detail pro­
gram is a result of careful plan­
ning and coordination with the 
active military and the State 
Office of Veterans Services and 
is just one in a series of efforts 
we are initiating to improve ser­
vices to the men and women 
who have so unselfishly and 
honorably served our country. I 

In closing, I would like to 
express my condolences to the 
family and friends ofretired 1st 
Sgt. Bill Yuen, who passed away 
last month. 1st Sgt. Yuen was 
a good friend to many and an 
outstanding leader. He helped 
bring us all countless hours of 
enjoyment during his 40 plus 
years with the 11 lthArmy Band 
and leaves us with many fond 
memories. 

I Departmental news -- continued on page B 
Female aviators permitted to fly combat 
missions 

SecretaryofDefense 
Les Aspin announced 
April 28 that the U.S. 
DepartmentofDefense 
has lifted the ban on 
female pilots flying 
combatmi~ions. Under 
the directive, female pi­
lots could be flying com­
bataircraftwithinayear. 

The U.S. Marine 
Corps is the only 
branch of service that 
does not have female -----• 
aviators. TheNavyhas Capt. Tonnie Casey 
184 female pilots, the Air Force 295 and the Army 327. 

The Hawaii National Guard currently has two 
female helicopter pilots. Capt. Tonnie Casey, a UH-lH 
pilot, is the commander of the Hawaii Army National 
Guard's451stAviation Detachment, and 1st Lt. Laura 
Jones, also a UH-lH pilot, is in-processing to join the 
451st. 

Also, Hawaii Air National Guard Staff Sgt. Heidi N. 
Kunichika is now in flight screening and scheduled to 
be commissioned in August and begin pilot training in 
September. 

Casey feels the change is a positive step and hopes 
more women will see aviation as a choice. "The decision 
should give greater incentive for women to join and 
learn. Women will have more responsibility." 

HMA courses scheduled 
The Hawaii Military Academy has scheduled the 

following classes for 1993: 
• 11B IC I H MOSQ I BNCOC Phase II --June 12-

26. 
• BNCOC 1-94 -- Oct. 2-3. 
• Leadership Development TNG -- Oct. 2-3. 
•First Sergeants Course -- Oct. 27-Nov. 7. 
• Battle Focus Instructor Training Course 1-94 --

Nov. 1-5. 
•Small Group lnstructwn --Nov 18-22. 
•Civil Disturbance -- Nov. 12-14. 
For more information contact Sgt. 1st Class Harry 

Miller or Sgt. Kathryn Arizo, 259-7850 or 259-9651. 

Term life insurance 
available through 
NGAUS 

The National Guard 
Association of the U.S. 
(NGAUS) offers a free 
$10,000 six-month term 
life insurance policy to all 
newly commissioned Na­
tional Guard officers. For 
application information, 
contact Lt. Col.John Hao, 
military personnel officer, 
HIARNG, 737-6744/8439, 
or Maj. Susan Higgins, 
director of personnel, 
HIANG, 449-7784. 

All newly enlisted/ap­
pointed members of the 
Hawaii Guard are also eli­
giblefortheNational Guard 
AssociationsofHawaii'sfree 
$10,00012-month term life 
insurance following enlist­
ment or appointment. To 
apply for this program con­
tact Kozen Kaneshiro at 
732-2539. 

HIARNG wins 
safety award 

The Hawaii Army Na­
tional Guard (HIARNG) 
was one of 34 states 
awarded the National 
Guard Bureau Safety 
Award of Merit for Fiscal 
Year 1992. The award 
cites the HIARNG's 12-
month record without a 
Class A or B ground or 
aviation accident. 

Staff Sgt. Melvin 
Partido, HIARNG safety 
specialist, attributes this 

safe record to the dedica­
tion of all Guard members. 

Partido, along with 
Louis Miranda, occupa­
tional safety and health 
manager, organized 
safety classes with instruc­
tors from the mainland. 

"The Guard members 
who attended did a good 
job ofimplementingsafety 
regulations back at their 
units," said Partido. 

Partido and Miranda 
also published HIARNG 
Circular 385-1 (ground) 
or the "Green Book" which 
details safety tips and 
emergency procedures. 

The HIARNG last re­
ceived the Bureau's safety 
award in 1988. 

New recycling 
program begins 

The State of Hawaii De­
partment of Defense has 
initiated a new paper re­
cycling program. The ma­
jor types of paper to be 
recycled are: computer 
"bar" paper; white paper 
(i.e. photo copies, letters, 
memos and laserjet printed 
paper); colored or mixed pa­
per; and newspaper. 

Paper should be sorted 
and separated from 
uncollectable items such 
as magazines, glass, plas­
tic sacks or clips, enve­
lopes, shredded paper, 
phone books, blueprint pa­
per, cardboard,carbon pa­
per, rubber bands, self­
adhesive labels and tape. 

Collection boxes have 
been established at cen­
tral locations throughout 
the department. When in 
doubt about whether a 
particular item is recy­
clable, throw it out rather 
than contaminate a whole 
container of goods. 

U.S. savings bonds 
available 

The State Department 
of Defense's 1993 U.S. 
Savings Bond Campaign 
continues through the end 
of May. All full-time state 

and federal employees 
may arrange to have an 
amount deducted from 
their paychecks each 
monthforpurchaseofU.S. 
savings bonds. 

U.S. savings bonds are 
a great way to save for the 
future and offer tax ben­
efits when used for educa­
tional expenses. 

For more information, 
contact your state project 
officer (Staff Sgt. Carlos, 
HIANG, 732-2341; Chief 
Warrant Officer Suzuki, 
HIARNG, 735-7051.) 
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I Spotlight 

Command Sgt. Maj. Hew retires 
By Staff Sgt. Stephen M. Lum 

After more than 44 years of service with the 
Hawaii National Guard, the "coach" has hung up his 
hat. State Command Sgt. Maj. Clement Y.F. Hew 
retired, April 29. 

Maui-born Hew enlisted the Hawaii National 
Guard in 1949, while still a junior at Kaimuki High 
School. He worked for the City and County of 
Honolulu's Public Works Division of Engineering 
for 33 years, until his retirement in 1986. 

In 1962, Hew began a 27-year coaching career at 
Iolani School. He stopped coaching at Iolani when 
he took on his full-time duties of state command 
sergeant major in 1989. 

"My job," said Hew, "was to provide the enlisted 
members a voice at higher headquarters, a place to 
air their ideas, complaints and concerns." 

Transferring his coaching skills to the Guard, 
Hew practiced a "one team" concept to get the most 
out of his troops. 

''Whether working with Army or Air Guard, 
reserve or active components," Hew told his NCOs, 
"we should all be working toward a common goal, for 
the betterment of all." 

Hew was scheduled for a quiet retirement last 
October, but, in the wake of Hurricane Iniki, ex­
tended to assist in the recovery efforts. 

"I wanted the soldiers to understand why they 
were on Kauai," said Hew, "We were there to help 
our brothers and sisters, to help the community. 

"I met each unit as a they returned from Kauai to 
their home stations. I asked the soldiers if they 

were going home satisfied. 
"They said, 'Yes, the humanitarian mission gave 

us a gratifying feeling -- a mission with purpose.' " 
Hew says that the people of the Guard are what 

he will miss the most in his retirement. 
"I won't forget the camaraderie and the friends 

I've made through my years with the field artillery 
(1st Battalion, 487th Field Artillery), the brigade 
(29th Infantry Brigade) and the rest ofmy National 
Guard family." 

Hew was presented the Legion of Merit and the 
Meritorious Service Medal by Maj. Gen. Edward V. 
Richardson, state adjutant general, at an awards 
ceremony April 21. 

His other awards include the Army Commenda­
tion Medal, Army Achievement Medal,Armed Forces 
Reserve Medal, Army Reserve Component Medal, 
Noncommissioned Officer's Professional Develop­
ment Ribbon, Army Service Ribbon, Army Reserve 
Component Overseas Training Ribbon, Hawaii Na­
tional Guard Medal for Merit, Hawaii National 
Guard Commendation Medal, and Hawaii National 
Guard Service Bar with two Kahili devices. 

More than 450 people celebrated Hew's 
retirement at a luau held at Star of the Sea 
School, April 24. 

In parting, Hew thanked General Richardson for 
his support and concern for the troops, and the well 
wishers who visited or sent cards during his brief 
hospital stay in March. 

"Also a special thanks to Col. Mike Rawlins, 
retired Chief Warrant Officer Maurice Souza, Ann 

Hew in 1947 

Tsuji, Jan DeRego, the Hawaii National Guard 
Enlisted Association, and all the family and friends 
that made my retirement luau a memorable one." 

NCO and Soldier of the Year named 
Staff Sgt. Carmen K. 

Kanei and Spc. Roy J. 
Macaraeg were named 
Hawaii Army National 
Guard (HIARNG) Non­
commissioned Officer 
(NCO) and Soldier of 
the Year, respectively, 
for 1993, March 16. 

Kanei, who was 

named Soldier of the 
Year in 1985, is a mili­
tary technician with 
the 292nd Quarter­
master Company and 
works full time at the 
HIARNG's mobiliza­
tion and training 
equipment site in 
Pearl City. A 1976 

Nancy S .Chappell 

HIARNG NCO of the Year, Staff Sgt. Carmen K. Kanei, 
installs a wheel on a two-and-a-half ton truck as part of 
her full-time job as an automotive worker at the Hawaii 
Army National Guard's mobilization and training 
equipment site in Pearl City. 

graduate of Castle 
High School, Kanei en­
listed in the HIARNG 
in 1980 and attended 
basic and advanced in­
dividual training as a 
light wheeled vehicle 
and power generator 
mechanic at Fort Jack­
son, S.C. She was as­
signed to the 292nd 
Supply and Service 
Company and, in 1987, 
became a heavy wheel 
vehicle mechanic. She 
was promoted to senior 
mechanic in 1991. 

Kanei's awards and 
decorations include the 
Army Achievement 
Medal, Army Reserve 
Components Achieve­
ment Medal, National 
Defense Service Medal, 
Noncommissioned Offi­
cer Professional Devel­
opment Ribbon, Army 
Service Ribbon, and 
Army Reserve Compo­
nents Overseas Training 
Ribbon. 

Kanei says she 
strives to approach her 
work with "honesty, 
sincerity, cheerful­
ness, and knowledge" 
and to demonstrate 
high moral character 
on and off duty. 

In her free time, she 
enjoys hula and is an 
expert in Hawaiian 

culture. Her hobbies 
also include fishing 
and automotive repair. 

Spc. Macareag is a 
fire direction special­
ist with Headquarters 
and Headquarters Ser­
vice Battery, 1st Bat­
talion, 487th Field Ar­
tillery. He was born in 
the Philippines and be-

came a U.S. citizen 
upon the naturaliza­
tion of his parents. 
Macareag enlisted in 
the HIARNG as a Jun­
ior at Farrington High 
School and, after 
graduation, entered 
advanced individual 
training in the Cannon 
Fire Direction Special-

ist Course at Fort Sill, 
Okla., where he placed 
second in his class. 

Macaraeg has earned 
the Army Achievement 
Medal, National Defense 
Service Medal and Army 
Service Ribbon. 

In his free time he en­
joys basketball and 
physical fitness. 

Stephen M. Lwn 

Spc. Roy J. Macareag calls in grid coordinates to an artillery battery in his position as 
a fire direction specialist with Headquarters and Headquarters Service Battery, 1st 
Battalion, 487th Field Artillery. Macareag was named HIARNG Soldier of the Year, 
March 16. 
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Brigade soldiers hold 
1968 call-up 

■ 

reunion 

Stephen M. Lur.. 

NEVER FORGET -- Lt. Col. John K. Hao and Command Sgt. Maj. James M. Reis place a wreath at the base of the 29th Infantry 
Brigade's Vietnam memorial, May 13. Hao and Reis, along with 10 other past and present Hawaii Army National Guard soldiers 
involved in the May 1968 call-up, remember their fallen comrades. 

Spc. J. Tanimoto 

TALKING STORY - -Retirees Master Sgt. Baron Nakatani (left), reunion organizer, and Col. Elsworth "Breezer" Bush 
recall the old days atthe 29th Infantry Brigade reunion held at the Wailoa State Park in Hilo, May 15. Bush was the Brigade's 
commander from 1977 to 1979. 

By Gaye S. Sakamoto and Stephen M. Lun 
Soldiers from the 29th Infantry Brigade,Ha 

National Guard, activated in 1968 during th 
conflict, reunited in Hilo for the 25th anniver 
call-up, May 15. Also, 12 soldiers assemh 
Vietnam memorial at the Brigade's headq1 
Oahu to salute their fallen comrades, May 1:: 

More than 260 soldiers, loved ones and gt 
ered at Hilo's W ailoa State Park to recall old tit 
friendships with fellow comrades and honor 
died during the 1968 call-up. 

Maj. Gen. John R. D'Araujo Jr., director o1 
National Guard, was the keynote speaker at t} 
D'Araujo served nine months in Vietnam as c1 
of a mobile advisory team, and later as an 
advisor. "The role of the National Guard has 
said D'Araujo, "and the lessons we learned du1 
call-up were applied when the reserve was c 
support Operation Desert Shield and Storm. 

At the reunion, an emotional retired Sgt. 1\ 
Y.H. Ko, read the names of the 29 soldier: 
Brigade and the Army Reserve's 100th Batta] 
Infantry ( which was assigned to the Brigade's 
battalion), who died during the Brigade's act 

Earlier in the week, 12 present and forme 
of the 29th held a quiet ceremony at the 
Vietnam memorial. Lt. Col. John K Hao and 
Sgt. Maj. James M. Reis placed a floral spray 
of the memorial. They were joined by Maj 
Tanouye, Chief Warrant Officers Paul N. & 
and Edgar P. Clark, Master Sgts. Wayne C 
George Q.W. Tom, and Steven P. Young, Sg 
Clifford D. Duro, Staff Sgt. David M. Ogura, a 
Chief Warrant Officer Maurice A Souza and 
Sgt. Maj Clement Y.F. Hew. 

The Department of Defense called 24,50 
Guards members and Army Reservists to fee 
duty for the first time in 28 years, April 11, 

Col. Horace S. Hara remembers, 'We had t 
picket lines protesting the Vietnam war to 
Aloha ceremony held at Fort DeRussy before 1 

Schofield Barracks, May 13, 1968." 
More than 4,120 soldiers from the 29th an 

Battalion were placed on active duty tha 
soldiers underwent intensive training befc 
tours in Vietnam, on the mainland or a 
Barracks. The 29th was not sent as a whole t 
Instead, 1,200 of its members were "levied" 
replacements for other units. 

D'Araujo, Brigade commander from 198f 
Reis, present Brigade command sergeant n 
concluded their remarks by reminding the au 
to forget" those who gave their lives serving o 

LONG TIME, NO SEE- - Retirees, Capt. Noriyi 
Matsumura (left) and Staff Sgt. Tsutomu "Bu 
share a warm embrace. Both were among the r 
Vietnam from the 29th Infantry Brigade. 
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Hawaii Guard and active military 
join forces for Hawaii Military Week 
Story and photos by Staff Sgt. Stephen M. Lum 

The Hawaii National Guard took part in activities 
to salute the military during Hawaii Military Week, 
May 11-15. 

Participating units included the Air Guard's Cer­
emonial Royal Guard; C-130 aircraft and crew; 297th 
Air Traffic Control Squadron; 154th Tactical Hospi­
tal; and 291st Combat Communications Squadron; 
and the Army Guard's 111th Army Band; Troop E, 
19th Cavalry; 1st Battalion, 193rd Aviation; 1st Bat­
talion, 487th Field Artillery; and 2nd Battalion, 299th 
Infantry. 

The Hawaii Air National Guard's Ceremonial Royal 
Guard lerl the joint military single color guard at the 
opening ceremony held at the Capitol Center, May 10. 

A Chamber of Commerce luncheon provided a 
forum to present five Hawaii State Chairman 
Awards from Hawaii Committee for Employer 
Support of the Guard and Reserve (ESGR). The 
luncheon was held at the Hilton Hawaiian Village 
Tapa Room, May 15. 

Mrs. P. Pasha Baker, Hawaii ESGR chairman, 
presented the awards to Richard F. Cameron, general 
manager of the Hawaiian Commercial and Sugar 
(Maui); Tom Mailhiot, regional manager of human 
resources, representing Patrick Cowell, regional vice 
president and general manager of the Hyatt Regency 
Waikaloa Hotel and Resort (Hawaii); Michael S. 
Nakamura, police chief of the Honolulu Police De­
partment; Dr. Joyce S. Tsunoda, senior vice president 
of the University of Hawaii and chancellor for the 
community colleges; and Edward Hirata, vice presi­
dent of Hawaiian Electric, representing Harwood D. 
Williamson, president and chief executive officer of 
Hawaiian Electric, Inc. and HEI Company. 

The awardees were honored for their support of 
their employees who serve in the Hawaii National 
Guard and Reserve. They were nominated by Maj. 
Gen. Edward V. Richardson, state adjutant general 
and Col. Hiroshi Kato, U.S. Army Reserve. 

General Richardson also accepted the Aloha State 
Award on behalf of the Hawaii National Guard for 
their aid to victims of Hurricane Iniki. Richardson, 
along with other members of the active duty military, 
were presented the Hawaii Chamber of Commerce 

SUPPORTIVE EMPLOYERS - - Awardees and presenters of the Hawaii State Chairman's Award for ' 
Employer Support of the Guard and Reserve (ESGR) pose for the media. (From left) Maj. Gen. Edward V. 
Richardson; Michael S. Nakamura; Richard F. Cameron; Dr.Joyce S. Tsunoda; Edward Hirata, representing 
Harwood D. Williamson; Tom Mailhiot, representing Patrick Cowell; Col. Hiroshi Kato; and Mrs. P. Pasha 
Baker. Richardson, state adjutant general, and Kato, U.S. Army Reserve, nominated the executives and, 
along with Mrs. Baker, Hawaii ESGR chairman, presented the awards at the Hawaii Chamber of Commerce's 
quarterly luncheon, May 13. 

awards by Lyn Cook and Kauai Mayor Joanne 
Yukimura. 

Eleven 111 th Army Band soldiers played with the 
combined military band at the Neal S. Blaisdell Con­
cert Hall in Honolulu, May 11. 

Hilo's Army and Air Guard units set up static 
displays at Wong Stadium for the Big Island's Armed 
Forces Day activities, May 15. And three 111th 
soldiers joined the combined military band which also 

performed at the stadium. The multi-service band was 
flown to Hilo by the Hawaii Air Guard's C-130 crew. 

The other Hawaii Guard units set up Armed Forces 
Day static displays at Ala Moana Park's Magic Island, 
May 15. Equipment included an AH-lS Cobra helicop­
ter gunship; a tube-launched, optically tracked, wire­
guided missile system (TOW) mounted on a high mobil­
ity multi-purpose wheeled vehicle (hummer); a 102 
artillery howitzer; and a mobile air traffic control tower. 

JUNIOR PILOT (above) - - Timothy W. Kubo, 8, of Honolulu, tries the controls of the Hawaii 
Army National Guard's AH-lS Cobra attack helicopter with the assistance of Chief Warrant 
Officer Clarence K. Kanai, ofMakakilo. Kanai is a full-time instructor pilot with the Guard's 
1st Battalion, 193rd Aviation unit stationed at Wheeler Army Airfield. 

NO COMMUNICATION BARRIER (left)- -Tech. Sgt. DeniseJelinski-Hall,of Aiea, lets Debbie 
Chow, 5, and Jason Chow, 6, of Kaimuki, try out Hawaii Air National Guard (HIANG) mobile 
air traffic control tower band sets. Jelinski-Hall, a controller with the HIANG's 297th Air 
Traffic Control Squadron, stationed at Barbers Point Naval Air Station, works full-time as an 
administrative assistant with a financial planner. 
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I Hawaii Army National Guard 

Brig. Gen. Eugene S. Imai 
Commander, HIARNG 

On April 7, 1993, the House 
of Representatives of the Ha­
waii State Legislature honored 
leaders of the Hawaii National 
Guard, State Civil Defense, and 
the active Army for the assis­
tance given to the people of 
Kauai following Hurricane 
Iniki. House Resolutions were 
presented to each leader. The 
resolution to the Hawaii Army 
National Guard reads, in part: 

"WHEREAS, on the after­
noon of September 11, 1992, 
the eye of the most destructive 
storm ever to hit the Hawaiian 
Islands passed directly over the 
Island of Kauai, bringing rain 
and winds in excess of lO0miles 
per hour across the Garden Isle; 
and 

'WHEREAS, the destructive 
wrath of Hurricane Iniki se-

verely damaged Kauai's utility 
infrastructure) particularly wa­
ter, sewer, electric, and tele­
communication), jeopardized 
the welfare and safety of citi­
zens, and created an urgent 
need for humanitarian aid on 
the Island of Kauai; and 

"WHEREAS, activated upon 
the issuance of a hurricane 
warning by the National 
Weather service on September 
10th, the HAWAII NATIONAL 
GUARD mobilized in the hours 
that followed Hurricane Iniki 
to provide immediate assistance 
to the people of Kauai; and 

"WHEREAS, in the follow­
ing weeks, by consolidating the 
efforts of 5,500 troops from Ha­
waii, and personnel from Na­
tional Guard units from Cali­
fornia, Washington, Oregon, 
Oklahoma, Alaska, Texas, and 
Tennessee, the HAWAII NA­
TIONAL GUARD worked 
around the clock to return nor­
malcy to devastated areas; and 

"WHEREAS, in light of this, 
the Legislature takes great 
pride in recognizing the leader­
ship, dedication, and efforts of 
Brigadier General Eugene S. 
Imai, Commander, Hawaii 
Army National Guard to pro­
vide assistance to the citizens of 
Kauai in the aftermath of Hur­
ricane Iniki; now, therefore, 

BE IT RESOLVED by the 
House of Representative of the 
Seventeenth Legislature of the 

2nd Lt. Steve C. Lai 

One of two OH-SSA Kiowa observation helicopters awaits its first mission after activation 
ceremonies for the Hawaii Army National Guard's Reconnaissance and Interdiction Detachment 
(RAID) at the Limited Army Aviation Support Facility #2 in Hiio, April 6. The unit's mission is to 
help spot and identify marijuana cultivation and assist in other drug enforcement operations 
throughout the state. The unit is also authorized to perform search and rescue missions. RAID 
helicopters feature Forward Looking Infrared (FLIR) optics installed on the underside of each 
aircraft, which allow pilots to monitor a wide range of terrain and surface features through a 
variable power, heat sensing lens. 

State Of Hawaii, Regular Ses­
sion of 1993, that this body rec­
ognizes and commends the hu­
manitarian efforts of Brigadier 
General Eugene S. Imai, Com­
mander, Hawaii Army National 
Guard, and extends to him its 
warmest ALOHA and best 
wishes for continued success in 
all future endeavors." 

It was with great humility 

and honor that I accepted the 
resolution on your behalf, for 
the gratitude expressed in this 
resolution by the Legislature 
on behalf of the people of Kauai 
should go to every soldier in the 
Hawaii Army National Guard 
who assisted either on Kauai or 
at home station in this outstand­
ing effort. 

There is a great deal of Aloha 

felt by the people of not only 
Kauai, but of Hawaii in general 
for the National Guard. Legis­
lators have expressed strong 
support for programs to sup­
port National Guard interests. 
They are proud of Hawaii's 
National Guard ... You should 
also feel proud to belong to such 
a respected and honored orga­
nization. 

I Hawaii Air National Guard 

Col. David Rodrigues 
Commander, HIANG 

It is often said that fact is 
stranger than fiction. As I sit 
here at my PC late in the evening 
writing my first column to all of 
you, that saying keeps running 
through my mind. 

Six months ago, I was look­
ingforward to my retirement at 
the end of June. Now, by some 
quirk of fate, I find myself fac­
ing the challenge ofleading the 
finest bunch of men and women 
in the entire Air National 
Guard. Our organization is one 
that has a rich heritage of out­
standing accomplishments over 
the years. We have come to ex­
pect the best from ourselves. I 

am certain that we will con­
tinue to hold ourselves to those 
same high standards as we ven­
ture into an uncertain future. I 
know full well that I will have to 
earn the right to lead all of you. I 
intend to work very hard to earn 
that right 

To my predecessor, Brig. Gen. 
Allen Mizumoto and his lovely 
wife, Miriam, we wish you well 
in your retirement. We thank 
both of you for the many unself­
ish contributions that you have 
made to the Hawaii Air Na­
tional Guard (HIANG) for all 
the years that you were active 
members of our family. Words 
cannot adequately express the 
love and gratitude that all ofus 
want to extend to both of you. 
All we can say is "thank you." 

We face some uncertain times 
over the next few months. We 
all know that we are undertak­
ing new missions. The entire 
militaryisfacingmajorchanges. 
No one knows for sure what the 
future holds for us. However, 
rest assured that the entire lead­
ership of HIANG-- myself, the 
Headquarters HIANG staff, the 
two Groups and their staffs -­
under the guidance of the TAG, 
are working very diligently on 
this issue. We are looking at 

Nancy S. Chappell 

Hawaii Air National Guard C-130 pilot, Capt. E. Scott Kimsey (left), briefs a group of foreign 
military attaches on the mission of the Hawaii Air National Guard's C-130 aircraft, April 5. The 
military attaches traveled from Washington, D.C. to tour both Guard and active military facilities 
throughout the state. 

alternative missions and units 
for the HIANG. Our goal is to 
remain a viable force in PACAF 
to fulfill ourfederal mission and 
at the same time remain a ma­
jor contributor to the quality of 
life in our State as we fulfill our 
state mission. I personally feel 

that we face some exciting chal­
lenges as we go into the future. 

One final note. Lt. Col. Steve 
Oka was selected to become the 
deputy commander of the 
HIANG. In that role, he will 
serve as my full time represen­
tative on a day-to-day basis. My 

personal thanks to Lt. Col. Oka 
for taking on this challenge. He 
has a demonstrated track record 
of fine performance in the vari­
ous jobs he has had in the 
HIANG. I have no doubt that he 
will continue that unblemished 
record in this new assignment. 



I People 
The St.ate of Hawaii De­

partment of Defense an­
nounces the following per­
sonnel changes. 

St:aft'Sgt.AlbertP.Aki 
m, sheetmetal mechanic, 
203rdAir Refueling Squad­
ron (ARS). Aki served in 
the active Air Force for 
eleven years and enjoys 
racquetball. He and his 
wife, Elizabeth, have 
three daughters. 

Ms. ClariceJ.Chung, 
clerk-typist, Environmen­
tal Office. This graduate 
of the University of Ha­
waii livesin Kaneohe with 
her husband, Dennis and 
enjoys jogging. 

Sgt. Reymil E. 
Edralin, production con­
troller, 154th Consoli­
dated Aircraft Mainte­
nance Squadron (CAMS). 
This graduate of Far­
rington High School 
served in the Navy for 
seven years before joining 
the Hawaii Air National 
Guard (HIANG) in 1991. 
He enjoys sports in his 
free time. He and his wife, 
April, have two children. 

Staff Sgt. Francisco 
Flores, phase inspection 
crew chief, 203rd ARS. 
Flores served in the active 
Air Foree for 1 lyearsbefore 
joiningtheHIANGin 1993. 
He and his wife, Carolyn, 
have three children. He en­
joys reading, playing soccer 
and weightlifting. 

Ms. Laraine M. Ha­
segawa, personnel officer, 
State Personnel Office. 
Hasegawa earned a degree 
in merchandising at the 
University ofHonoluluand 
attended Iowa State Uni­
versity. Her hobbies in­
clude reading, travel, 
painting and needlework. 
Sheandherhusband,Wally 

have two children. 
Sgt. Keith M. Iwa­

masa, survival equipment 
technician, 154th CAMS. 
Honolulu-born Iwamasa 
served in the active Air 
Force for nine years be­
fore joining the HIANG in 
1992. A graduate of 
Chapman College in Cali­
fornia, he enjoys painting, 
softball, basketball and 
volleyball. 

Staff Sgt. Todd W. 
Lum, satellite communica­
tions technician,291stCom­
batCommuncationsSquad­
ron. Lum received his de­
gree in electronics from Ha­
waii Community College 
in Hilo. He enjoys hunting, 
fishing and outdoor sports. 

Ms. Leslie Ann L. 
Mariano, clerk typist, 
State Civil Defense (SCD). 
Mariano graduated from 
Farrington High School 
and enjoys bowling. 

Capt. John W. Put­
tre, asssist.ant chief of 
maintenance, 203rd ARS. 
Puttre lives in Mililani with 
his wife, Tracy, and two 
daughters.Amemberofthe 
Civil Air Patrol he enjoys 
flying, scuba, skiing and ra­
quetball. 

Senior Airman Wil­
limn S. Salavea Jr., ac­
counting technician, 154th 
Resource Management 
Squadron. Salavea joined 
the HIANGin 1988. He and 
his wife, Rochelle, have 
one daughter. He enjoys 
bowling and water sports. 

Staff Sgt. Robert J. 
Santos, aircraft mechanic, 
203rd ARS. Santos served 
12 years in the active Air 
Force before joining the 
HIANG. He attended the 
Community College of the 
Air Force and Embry Riddle 
Aeronautical University. 

Aki 

Mariano 

He is active in the Ewa 
Beach t-ball league and 
enjoys raquetball and 
spendingtimewithhis wife, 
Michelle, and two sons. 

Mr. Stanley B. Szc­
:repanski Jr., civil defense 
planner, SCD. Florida-born 
Szczepanski served in the 
active Army and Air Force 
for 27 years and received 
his masters degree from 
Central Michigan Univer­
sity. He enjoys tennis and 
golf. HeandhiswifeTammy 
have two sons. 

Ms. Michelle Y. 
Takaki, clerk-typist, Ad­
ministrative Services Of­
fice (ASO). Takaki gradu­
ated from Kalani High 
School and Cannon's Busi­
ness College in Honolulu. 
She and her husband, 
James, have one son. 

Ms. Eveline Y. 
Tasaka, clerk-typist, 
ASO. Tasaka graduated 
from Honolulu Business 
College. She enjoys travel­
ing, needlework and bak­
ing. She and her husband, 

I Community Service 
PARADE OF COLORS 
Members of the 292nd 
Combat Communications 
Squadron lead a parade of 
more than 200 students 
around the track of the War 
Memorial Stadium on Maui. 
The 292nd presented the 
colors for the Maui District 
Sports Challenge conducted 
by the Department of 
Education, special education 
department, April 8. Color 
Guard members are (from left 
to right) Staff Sgt. Ryan Ka­
wamoto, Senior Master Sgt. 
Vincent Dacanay, Master Sgt. 
Mark Tokunaga, and Staff 
Sgt. Dino Tapuro. 
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Edralin Hasegawa lwamasa 

Puttre Szczepanski Takaki 

Harold, have two sons. 
Sgt. Petey K Tellez, 

aircraft maintenance sche­
duling, 203rd ARS. Tellez 
servedin theactiveAir Force 
for five years before joining 
the HIANG in 1991. He 
and his wife, Desiree, have 
one son, Darius. Tellez is 
involved in community and 
church activities and enjoys 
basketball, reading,foothali 
soccer and canoe paddling. 

Mr. Rodney M. To­
minaga, laborer, SCD. 

Tominagagraduated from 
Honolulu Community 
College in construction 
and carpentry. He enjoys 
fishing, football, diving, 
bowling, and basketball. 

Sgt. Rudy G. Vil­
lanueva, sheetmetal me­
chanic, 154th CAMS. 
Villanueva served in the 
active Air Force for four 
years before joining the 
HIANG in 1990. A 1985 
graduate of Waipahu 
High School, he enjoys 

Lum 

Yuen 

bowling and fishing. He 
has one daughter, Liana. 

Sgt. Dexter J. Yuen, 
production controller, 154 
CAMS. Yuen served 12 
years in the HIANG. He 
received his associates 
degree from Honolulu 
Community College, and 
graphic arts diploma from 
Denver Business College. 
He enjoys golf, darts, fish­
ing, graphics and auto res­
toration. He and his wife, 
Cheryl, live in Aiea. 

William T.H. Yuen 1928 - 1993 
Hawaii Anny National 

Guard(HIARNG)retired 1st 
Sgt. William T.H. Yuen died 
April 17 in Honolulu. 

Yuen, 64, was born in 
Canton, China. He retired 
from the HIARNG as a sup­
port services specialist with 
more than 40 years of service 
and was a musician and unit 
administrator of the 111 th 
Army Band and the I 17th 
Public Affairs Detachment. 

Senior Master Sgt. Francis M. Quitazol 

He is survived by his 
wife, Kim O.; daughters, 
Pamela W.G. Lau, Sandra 
W .L. Horiuchi and Donna 
W.M. Inouye; mother, Ah 
Lin; brothers, Raymond 
T.K.,MelvinD.B.,Clifford 
D.H. and Arthur D.F.; and 
four grandchildren. 

Memorial services were 
held at Diamond Head 
Memorial Cemetery 
Chapel, April 23. 

Hawaii State DOD 
triples food drive goal 

The Hawaii State Depart­
ment of Defense (including the 
part-time National Guard 
troops) collected more than 
1,871 pounds offood and$976 
for the Hawaii Rxxl-bank's an­
nual food chive in April. The 
amount of food and dollars 
collected exceeded the depart­
ment's gool by more than 300 
percent 

The Hawaii Foodoonk was 
established in 1982 to provide a 
meansof redistributingfoodthat 
would normally be wasted to 
people in need. The Foodbank 
distributed 2.4 million pounds 
of food to victims of Hurricane 
Inilci. 

William T.H. Yuen 

pupukahi 
mailed to 
homes for 
retirees 
Retired soldiers: 
G-1 (Personnel), Hawaii Anny 
National Guard (HIARNG), 
737-6744 or 737-8439 
Retired airmen: 
Military Personnel Manage­
ment Officer, Hawaii Air Na­
tional Guard (HIANG), 
732-2341 
Retired federal employees: 
Supervisor Personnel Manage­
ment Specialist, Support Per­
sonnel Management Office 
(SPMO), 737-8962 
Retired state employees: 
State Personnel Office 
(lllADMP), 732-3944 or 
735-8675 
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Awards and recognition 
Members of the Hawaii Army and 

Air National Guard were reoently pre­
sented with awards in recognition of 
their outstanding performance. 

Legion of Martt 
Command Sgt. Maj. Clement Y.F. 

Hew, Headquarters, State Area Com­
mand 

Merttorloua Service Medal 
Col. Patrick K.H. Aiu, Headquar­

ters, State Area Command 
Chief Warrant Officer Robert A. 

Hanaike, Headquarters, State Area 
Command 

Command Sgt. Maj. Stanley 
Emmsley, Headquarters and Head­
quarters Company (-Det. 1 ), 1st Bat­
talion , 299th Infantry 

Command Sgt. Maj. Clement Y.F. 
Hew, Headquarters, State Area Com­
mand 

Army Commendation Medal 
Sgt. Armin G. Tumaneng, Com­

pany B, 1st Battalion, 299th Infantry 

Air Force Commendation Medal 
Staff Sgt. Benjamin Agosto, 154th 

Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Staff Sgt. Wendall Villanueva, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Sgt. Ivan P. Nacnac, 154th Con­
solidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Sgt. Gerald S. Oshiro, 154th Con­
solidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Army Achievement Medal 
Sgt. Kenneth K.K. Kawaauhau Jr., 

Headquarters, State Area Command 
(1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Sgt. Lisa A. Lunasco, Headquar­
ters, State Area Command (1st Oak 
Leaf Cluster) 

Sgt.Jyun K. Yamamoto, Headquar­
ters, State Area Command (2nd Oak 
Leaf Cluster) 

Air Force Achievement Medal 
Lt. Col . Melvin K. Honda, 199th 

Tactical Fighter Squadron (1st Oak 
Leaf Cluster) 

Lt. Col. Peter S. Pawling, 199th 
Tactical Fighter Squadron (1st Oak 
Leaf Cluster) 

Maj. Patrick S. Oka, 199th Tactical 
Fighter Squadron 

Maj. Roy K. Sakata, 199th Tactical 
Fighter Squadron 

Maj. Clyde Y. Torigoe, 199th Tacti­
cal Fighter Squadron (1st Oak Leaf 
Cluster) 

Capt. Kevin D. Garcia, 199th Tacti­
cal Fighter Squadron (1st Oak Leaf 
Cluster) 

Capt. Edgar S. Kimsey, 199th Tac­
tical Fighter Squadron 

1st Lt. Lance A. Mizumoto, 154th 
Mission Support Squadron 

1st Lt. Jeffrey T. Namihira, 199th 
Fighter Squadron 

Master Sgt. Siegfried R. Azevedo, 
154th Consolidated Aircraft Mainte­
nance Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Clus­
ter) 

Master Sgt. John S.K. Chun, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

MasterSgt.HenryT.Hasuike, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (2nd Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Master Sgt. Lester G.C. Ho, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Master Sgt. Roy K. Kudo, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (2nd Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Master Sgt. Alan R. Ogata, 199th 
Tactical Fighter Squadron (1st Oak 
Leaf Cluster) 

Master Sgt. Brian M. Oshiro, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (2nd Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Master Sgt. James N. Pahukula, 
154th Consolidated Aircraft Mainte­
nance Squadron 

Master Sgt. Clifford A. Sagara, 154th 
Mission Support Squadron 

Master Sgt. Leonard K.H. Tam, 
154th Consolidated Aircraft Mainte­
nance Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Clus­
ter) 

Master Sgt. Samuel K.P. Wong, 
199th Tactical Fighter Squadron (2nd 
Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech. Sgt. James A. Aea, 199th 
Tactical Fighter Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. William K. Akiona Jr., 
154th Consolidated Aircraft Mainte­
nance Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. Jon P. Amorin, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. Craig A. Arakaki, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech. Sgt. Preston S. Ares, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech. Sgt. Bryan E. Asato, 199th 
Tactical Fighter Squadron 

Tech.Sgt.DouglasP.Y.Awana, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 

Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 
Tech.Sgt.Alberto Batis, 1541hCon­

solidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. Michael A.K. Cadang, 
154th Consolidated Aircraft Mainte­
nance Squadron (2nd Oak Leaf Clus­
ter) 

Tech. Sgt.HenryK.J.Chang, 199th 
Tactical Fighter Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. Dexter S.D. Chin, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Tech Sgt. Ronald S.K.Chun, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. Curtis G. Cubi, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech. Sgt. Alvin K.H. Dang, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech.Sgt.DennisQ.K.Dung, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. Melvin N. Enoki, 199th 
Tactical Fighter Squadron (1st Oak 
Leaf Cluster) 

Tech.Sgt.TimothyQ.C.Foo, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech.Sgt.AntoneD.Gabriel, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. Richard Gabriel, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. Gary K. Hema, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech. Sgt. Gareth S. Ishida, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. VictorC. Ioli, 154thCon­
so\idated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech. Sgt. Kyle H. Kamikawa, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. George I. Kaneshiro, 
154th Consolidated Aircraft Mainte­
nance Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. Allen K. Kimura, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Tech . Sgt. Edward Y.F.Y. Lee, 
154th Consolidated Aircraft Mainte­
nance Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Clus­
ter) 

Tech. Sgt. Ronald T.Y. Lee, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech. Sgt. Wescon K. Lee, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 

Nancy S. Chappell 

State Command Sgt. Maj. Clement Y .F. Hew is presented 
the Legion of Merit by Maj. Gen. Edward V. Richardson, 
state adjutant general, April 21. 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech.SgtStanleyC.S.Leong, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech.Sgt.BenjaminLumJr., 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. Francis K. MahelonaJr., 
154th Consolidated Aircraft Main­
tenance Squadron (1st Oak Leaf 
Cluster) 

Tech Sgt. Roy N. Matsuoka, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (2nd Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech . Sgt. Dennis H. Mishima, 
154th Consolidated Aircraft Main­
tenance Squadron (2nd Oak Leaf 
Cluster) 

Tech. Sgt. Val K. Nakahara, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech. Sgt. Stanley T. Okazaki, 
154th Consolidated Aircraft Mainte-

nance Squadron 
Tech.Sgt.AndrewY.K. Park, 154th 

Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech. Sgt. Ann N. Parrilla, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Tech. Sgt.AndrewD. Partika, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. Peter Patinio Jr., 154111 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. William L. Rodrigues Jr., 
154th Consolidated Aircraft Mainte­
nance Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. Jose Salvador, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech. Sgt. Raymond I. Sato, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech. Sgt. Stanley J. Souza Jr. , 

154th Consolidated Aircraft Mainte­
nance Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Clus­
ter) 

Tech. Sgt. James J . Tachihata, 
154th Consolidated Aircraft Mainte­
nance Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. Dennis K. Taira, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Tech.Sgt. WilliamH. Takata, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. Alan A. Umeda, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech. Sgt. Eric S. Wada, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (2nd Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech. Sgt. Takao Wada, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Tech. Sgt. Anthony H. Wong Jr., 
199th Tactical Fighter Squadron 

Tech. Sgt. Wallace K.Y. Wong, 
154th Consolidated Aircraft Mainte­
nance Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Clus­
ter) 

Tech. Sgt.John Y. Yasuhara, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

StaffSgt.JayT.Akagi, 154thCon­
solidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

StaffSgt.MelvinT.Akamine, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Staff Sgt. Byron S. Ariz, 154th Con­
solidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Staff Sgt. Henry C. Brooks, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Staff Sgt. Robert M. Cabilan, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Staff Sgt. Darrell A. Chunfat, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Staff Sgt. Norio M. Colipano, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron (2nd Oak Leaf Cluster) 

Staff Sgt. Stanley J. Domen 111, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Staff Sgt. Dennis W. Fred, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

Staff Sgt. Bonifacio Garalde Jr., 
154th Consolidated Aircraft Mainte­
nance Squadron (1st Oak Leaf Clus­
ter) 

Staff Sgt. Rex A. Godinez, 154th 
Consolidated Aircraft Maintenance 
Squadron 

I Departmental news -- continued from page 2 

Play it safe -- use basic rules for hand tools 
By Staff Sgt. Melvin 
Partido 

Almost all of us use hand 
tools at work and at home. It 
is estimated that about eight 
percent of industrial acci­
dents involve the unsafe use 
of hand tools (both manual 
and power). 

These accidents often re­
sult from using the wrong tool 
for the job (or using the right 
tool incorrectly), failing to 
wear personal protective 
equipment. or failing to fol-

low approved safety guide­
lines. 

The following checklist 
provides some basic rules for 
the safe use of hand tools. 
Take a moment to review this 
list,andusethetipsherewhen­
ever you use a hand tool -- on 
or off the job. 

• Know the purpose of each 
tool in your toolbox, and use 
each for the specific task it 
was designed to do. 

• Never use any tool -­
hand or power -- unless you 

are trained to do so. 
• Inspect tools before each 

use and replace or repair it if it 
is worn or damaged. 

• Clean tools after each use. 
• Keep cutting edges sharp. 
• Never test a cutting edge 

with your fingers. Test it on 
scrap material instead. 

• Select the right tool for 
the job. Don't use cheaters. 

• When working on lad­
ders or scaffolding, be sure 
that you and your tools are 
secure. A falling tool can 

Air Guard takes top volleyball honors 
Teams from the Hawaii Air 

National Guard(HIANG) took 
first place in both divisions of 
the Hawaii National Guard 
volleyball tournament held at 
the 487th Field Artillery, 
March 23-25. 

The 154thMissionSupport 
Squadron finished first in the 
open division, and the 154th 
ResourceManagementSquad­
ron took first place in the 

mixed competition. 
The Hawaii Anny National 

Guard (HIARNG), however, 
captured the second and third 
place spots in both divisions. 

Second place in the open 
division went to the 29th In­
fantry Brigade and, in the 
mixed division, to the 29th 
Support Battalion. 

Headquarters, State Area 
Command, HIARNG, won 

third in the open division, and 
Troop Command took third 
in the mixed competition. 

Trophies were presented 
by Col. Edward L. Correa, 
deputy commander, 
HIARNG. The event was or­
ganized by Sgt. 1st Class 
Janell Balatico, of Headquar­
ters and Headquarters Detach­
ment, 297th Supply and Ser­
vice Battalion. 

seriously injure a coworkeror 
bystander. 

• Carry tools correctly. 
Never put sharp or pointed 
tools in your pockets. 

• When hand-carrying 
tools, pointcuning edges away 
from you, toward the ground. 

• Lightly oil metal tools 
and store in a clean, dry place 

Training Schedule 

to prevent rust. 
• Wear personal protective 

equipment, such as safety 
goggles, face shields, gloves, 
etc. as required. 

Listed below are the inactive duty training dates for all Hawaii Anny and Air National 
Guard units. Dates for subordinate units are the same as their parent headquarters, unless 
otherwise indicated. All dates are subject to change. 

Jun Jul Aug 
Hawaii Army National Guard 
HQ, STARC, HIARNG 5-6 10-11 7-8 
29th Infantry Brigade (Separate) 5-6, 26-27 7-8 

2nd Battalion, 299th Infantry 5-6 10 14-15 
Company D 5-6 10-11 14-15 

1st Battalion, 487th Field Artillery 10-11 14-15, 29 
29th Support Battalion 19, 26-27 14, 28-29 

Troop Command 5-6 10-11 7-8 
298th Engineer Detachment 5-6 10-11, 17 
452nd Aviation Detachment 5-6 10-11 14-15 

1st Battalion, 193rd Aviation 5-6 10 7-8 
Headquarters & Headquarters Detachment, 

297th Supply & Service Battalion 10-11 7-8 
Hawaii Air National Guard 
HQ, Hawaii Air National Guard 5-6 17-18 7-8 
154th Group 5-6 17-18 7-8 
201st Combat Communications Group 5-6 17-18 7-8 


